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"Certamen Praeter Palman"  - "The endeavour is more important than the prize." 

NEWSLETTER NO. 6  4 MAY 2017 
   

NOTES HOME THIS WEEK    
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 DATES TO REMEMBER 

Friday 5 May Assembly 2.15pm ς Athletics Ribbons 

Tuesday 9 May [ŀ /ƻƳƳŜŘƛŀ ŘŜƭƭΩ!ǊǘŜ tŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ¸ŜŀǊǎ п-6 

Tues 9 ς Thur 11 May NAPLAN Testing Year 3 and 5 

Friday 12 May Mothers Day Stall  

Monday 15 May Year 1 Excursion to Botanic Gardens 

Wednesday 17 May JunglŜ WŀƳƳƛƴΩ tǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭ ²ƻƳōŀǘǎ 

Friday 19 May WǳƴƎƭŜ WŀƳƳƛƴΩ tǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭ Bilbies 

Friday 26 May Go blue for Autism fundraising  

Friday 2 June Italian Republic Day 

 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome back to term 2 at Yarralumla Primary.  The temperature has certainly dropped as well as many of the 
leaves on our trees.  We are ensuring to keep our concrete pathways clear of debris as we move towards the 
winter months.  It was fantastic to see all our students return after an extended break due to the public 
holiday.  This term is a busy term as we hold our athletics carnival, combined band, reports, parent teacher 
interviews, assemblies, STEAM, excursions, tennis lessons just to name a few. 
 
During the holidays a beautiful timber deck was constructed in our preschool area providing the students with 
an undercover outdoor learning area.  Thank you to the preschool P&C, school board and Primary P&C for 
their financial contributions towards this wonderful learning area for our students.  Our LSUA has also 
undergone some significant outdoor work.  Artificial grass, Softfall and an undercover area have all been 
added to improve the learning outcomes for our students in the LSUA.  We welcome maestra Medlicott into 
our LSUA teaching team for the remainder of the year.  Please have a look at our photos on our facebook page. 
 
This week YPS hosted the South Weston Principals meeting. A big thank you to our Kindergarten parents who 
baked and prepared Italian food for our guests.  The meeting provided me with an opportunity to share 
information about the bilingual program and how our teachers use the Australian curriculum in our unique 
setting. 
 
This week I received an email from Transport Canberra and City Services directorate as there has been some 
near misses reported at the school crossing on Loftus street.  They undertook a pedestrian survey at the 
crossing and found that only 15% of the crossings were made between the crossing flags.  This causes 
uncertainty for motorists and pedestrians, which can increase the potential for an incident to occur.  Can I 
please encourage all families to use the crossing on Loftus street.  I have also recently received an email 
regarding the carpark at the back of the school near the preschool.  Can I please reinforce that parents drive in 
a safe and slow manner in this carpark due to the age of the students who are moving in and out of vehicles. 
 
 

Please remember we are an Anaphylactic Friendly School.  Please do not bring nut products into the school, and be aware that ñNutellaò 
spread and many muesli/health bars contain nuts. 

SCHOOL BOARD P&C PRINCIPAL 

Deb Hicks (Board Chair) 
Phone:  0412 237 519  
Email:   debhicks@deloitte.com.au 

Craig Fitzgerald  (President) 
Phone:   0437 449 421 
president@ypspandc.com 

Rohan Evans (Principal) 
Phone: 6142 3250 
Email:  rohan.evans@ed.act.edu.au 

YARRALUMLA PRIMARY SCHOOL 
24 Loftus Street, Yarralumla  ACT  2600 

Phone:  6142 3250     
Email: info@yarralumlaps.act.edu.au 

Website: www.yarralumlaps.act.edu.au 
 

mailto:info@yarralumlaps.act.edu.au
http://www.yarralumlaps.act.edu.au/


 
On Tuesday the Year 6 combined band performed five songs for our K-6 students.  YPS was joined by Red Hill 
Primary, Forrest Primary and Garran Primary providing a combination of woodwind and brass instruments.  All 
the students did an amazing job of playing their instruments during the performance.  Maestra Kirsty was a 
brilliant conductor! 
 

Some of you may have noticed the fenced off area in Loftus Street not far from the Yarralumla Primary School. 

We have been able to clarify the situation and the ACT Government advises as follows:  

The ACT Government has erected fencing around a gravel car park on Loftus Street, Yarralumla, following the 
discovery of a small number of bonded asbestos fragments at the site. These fragments were removed 
immediately and safely. For public safety, the ACT Government will remove an amount of soil from the car park 
to ensure no further fragments of bonded asbestos are buried at the site. This work will be undertaken in April. 
The car park will remain fenced off until the works are complete.  
A nearby playground was also inspected, but no asbestos was found. WorkSafe and the EPA were advised of 
the situation and air monitors were installed within the fenced off area. These air monitors detected no 
airborne fibres. Please direct any enquiries to Access Canberra on 13 22 81.  
 
We held our annual Athletics carnival on Wednesday and were delighted with the amazing weather.  Thank 
you to the P&C and Kindergarten parents for organising the coffee van which was used by all our parents and 
teachers.  They also organised a food stall selling energizing snacks for the students.  Congratulations to 
maestra Geerdink and maestro Scerri for all their hard work in coordinating the successful event.  Ribbons will 
ōŜ ƘŀƴŘŜŘ ƻǳǘ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ CǊƛŘŀȅΩǎ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ŀǘ нΥ15pm.  The carnival ended with a fun relay between the three 
houses, teachers and parents.  The seasoned hamstrings of the teachers came out in front at the end of the 
race.  Congratulations to all our competitors for applying maximum effort during all their events. 
 
A huge thank you to all the parents, teachers and students who participated in the working bee last 
weekend.  The community garden, garden beds, shed and surrounding areas have all been restored to their 
former glory.  A skip was filled and 6 loads were taken to the tip.  This week all of the classes have walked 
through the garden getting excited about the next stage of growing and maintaining plants in the garden beds. 
 
We have a number of University of Canberra students joining us for the next fortnight as they complete their 
teaching practicum.  We are excited to have them in our classrooms as they provide engaging learning 
experiences for our students. 
 
If you are wanting to access the school buildings to collect a forgotten hat/bag/drink bottle between 4pm-5pm 
can I please ask families to come via the front office and let the front office staff know that you are on the 
site.  If it is after 5pm I would like to ask all families to wait until the following day as the cleaners are on site 
cleaning all the classrooms.  Please avoid using the corridor leading from the hall up to the front office after 
5pm as an avenue to access the classrooms. 
 
Keep Smiling, 
 
Rohan Evans | Principal  
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Week 2  Merit Awards  

Kindergarten KC  Leonardo F 
 

Kindergarten KA  Alessandra D 
Maxwell A 

Oscar W 

Kindergarten KB Anna C 
½ŀŎ hΩw 
Ashley J 
Madelena O 

Liam C 
WŀŎƻō hΩw 
 

1-Magenta  Stella F 
Jordan G 

Minh N 
Ciaran R 
 

1-Corallo Peter A 
Hugo P 

Kamila ML 
Dylan W 

2-Verde Menta Ariana C 
Lucy B 

Milly B 
Luca T 

2 Verde Marino Alex G 
 

Madeline D 
 

2 Verdolino Leon B-B 
 

Emilio H 
 

3/4 Celeste  
 
 

Valentina DR 

3/4 Turchese /ƘǊƛǎǘƻǇƘŜǊ hΩw 
Charlotte C 

ElijahT 

3/4 Azzurra Ashton C  
 

Eve R 
 

3/4/5/6 Ambra Iliana T (LOTE) 
Joseph M 
Reuben M 

 

5/6 Oro Clark S Mathew C 
Owen E 

5/6 cadmio Antonio C Zac M 
Brandon T 
 

LSUA Gabriel L  

  



Canteen News  
 
 
We are pleased to inform you that the End of 
Term Sausage Sizzle raised $841.00 for Freyja. 
We would like to thank the YPS community for 
their support and generosity towards this cause. 
  
This term we have added some new items to the 
Canteen Menu organised by two kindergarten 
mums, Josephine and Raff. We will be trialling a 
Garden to Plate Menu in Weeks 2, Week 6 
(Italian Republic Day) & Week 9, where fresh 
produce from the YPS Community Garden will be 
included into lunch dishes. A survey will be sent 
out to the community to receive feedback at the 
end of Term 2. 
  
¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƭǳƴŎƘ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ DŀǊŘŜƴ 
to Plate Menu - Mac and Cheese: Oven baked 
macaroni, tossed with peas, corn and YPS 
Garden-grown parsley in a cheese and 
cauliflower sauce. Lactose and Egg Free (Gluten 
Free option available). $3.00 bowl. 
 
bŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƭǳƴŎƘ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Sausage Rolls 
and Spinach & Cheese Triangles. Supporting local 
businesses in Canberra, sausage rolls are 
made fresh and delivered to the canteen by: 210 
Degrees Patisserie & Bakery, Hughes. Small size, 
we suggest 2 for bigger eaters. $2.00 each 
 
To order: 
  
Order online before 8pm on Wednesdays for 
Fridays lunch order via 
Flexischools: http://www.flexischools.com.au 
OR 
Manual orders can be placed in the Canteen 
Lunch Order Box at Reception before 9am on 
CǊƛŘŀȅǎΦ LƴŎƭǳŘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴame, class, lunch 
menu order and payment. 
 
Do you have a spare 3 hours on a Friday 
morning? 
Do you want to be involved in the school 
community? 
Would you like to be a volunteer?  
 
We need volunteers to fill our Canteen Volunteer 
Roster. The roster is located on the windows next 
to Reception. Simply write your name and phone 
number down next to a date. Volunteering just 
once a year makes a big difference.  

Thank you to all the wonderful volunteers who 
have helped in the Canteen in the past week. 
Your help is very much appreciated. 
  
Regards 
Rhonda and Sarah 
canteen@ypspandc.com 
 

 

2018 ENROLMENTS  

YARRALUMLA PRIMARY SCHOOL  

MONTESSORI, PRESCHOOL AND 

PRIMARY YEARS K -6 

 
Applications for enrolments CLOSE on 

Monday 29 May at 9am  
 

To enrol you are required to submit an online 
enrolment.  Online enrolment are submitted via 
the Education Directorate:  
www.education.act.gov.au 
 
Current Preschool and Montessori Kindergarten 
Parents:  If your child is currently enrolled in the 
Yarralumla Preschool and Montessori 
Kindergarten you are not required to submit an 
enrolment for Kindergarten and Year 1, your 
child is automatically enrolled for the following 
year. 

http://www.flexischools.com.au/
mailto:canteen@ypspandc.com
http://www.education.act.gov.au/


Mothers' Day stall  

  

On Friday May 12th at 1:45pm we are running 
the annual Mothers' day stall. 

We will have a huge variety of gifts for sale 
between $2 and $5.  

In keeping with tradition we'd love some Dads 
(or Granddads) to man the stall. 

The kids love to have their Dad help them 
choose a perfect gift for Mum. If you have an 
hour to spare and would like to join in the fun 

please email colette353535@gmail.com 

This year all profits will be donated to Freya 
Christiansen. Usually we limit the purchases to 
one for each child. This year to maximize the 

profits for Freya, children will have the 
opportunity to buy more than one - perhaps a 
gift for Grandma or another special person.  

 

 

UKE & PERCUSSION GROUP   

The Uke & Percussion 

Groups will be running 

again in Term 2. The 

group runs once a week.   

Day and time TBC.  

 

 Please email the Front Office if your child is 

interested in participating. 

 
 
 
 
 

FUNDRAISING EVENTS 
 
 

1. Friday week 5 - 26th of May ς άDƻ ōƭǳŜ ŦƻǊ 
!ǳǘƛǎƳέ  
Students are invited to wear BLUE and 
make a donation for Autism Awareness   

2. LOVE YOUR SISTER ς big heart project 
(below) 
We are helping to set the World record 
for the longest line of coins. We are 
collecting 5 cent coins over week 2.  

SRC class reps have received a red cup to 
collect 5 cent coins. YPS students are 
encouraged to bring in coins each day 
but we will only be collecting the cup on 
Friday. Our school captains will collect $$ 
on Friday. An announcement will be 
made at COLA on Monday 8 May (week 
3) stating the top 3 fundraising classes. 

Thank you for your support! 

 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=0ahUKEwjcorqq-dTTAhXJjZQKHelRANgQjRwIBw&url=http://worldartsme.com/mothers/&psig=AFQjCNHE6wz22LQP3mW-CjHRLXj-zA2hyw&ust=1493941761725829
mailto:colette353535@gmail.com


FUNDRAISER FOR FREYJA 
 
A fundraiser will be held in the Piazza on 
Wednesday 10 May after school.  There will be 
Nutrimetic Products sold ranging from $7, $10, 
$15 plus, ideal gifts for Mothers Day. Cash or 
credit cards welcome.  Orders also taken.  Hope 
to see you there. 
 
Anne Birtwistle 
Preschool 

    
 

MOTHERS DAY RAFFLE TICKETS 
Mothers Day raffle tickets 
will be for sale from 
tomorrow at the Front 
Office.  Prize is $300 
Nutrimetic Products.  
Tickets are $2 each.  Tickets 

will be drawn at the Mothers Day stall on 
Wednesday 10 May.  Good luck.  All money will 
be donated to Freyja.  Thank you. 
Anne Birtwistle 
Preschool 

 
 
 
 

INFORMATION SESSIONS FOR YEAR 7 - 2018 
 
ADHS Open Night will be held on Wednesday 17th 
May from 5 pm for parents and prospective Year 
7 students to meet staff, tour facilities and gain 
knowledge of the full range of educational 
programs ADHS has to offer.  Parents and 
students will meet in the School Gym for a 
presentation by the Principal at 5 pm before 
being dispersed on a tour of the school. 
 
An information session for the Unicorn Program 
and opportunities for gifted and talented 
students will also be held from 6.30pm in the 
Gym.  
 
Supper will be provided from 7 pm with an 
opportunity for parents to mingle and ask further 
questions. 

 
 

 

Sports News   
Yarralumla Lunchtime Sports Equipment 

Borrowing 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

As part of our lunchtime activities we offer a 
range of play equipment for borrowing at 
lunchtimes.  

Students who wish to borrow will need a sports 
borrowing card which can be purchased at the 
front office for $1.00. This card will be used to 
ensure that equipment is looked after and 
returned at the end of the play session.  

The money raised from the sports cards will be 
used to purchase items such as tennis balls, ping 
pong balls, soccer balls, basketballs, Frisbees and 
other hardy outdoor equipment .  

Our lunchtime sports borrowing program will be 
run by senior sports leaders and students will be 
required to leave their card with them when 
borrowing equipment. When the equipment is 
returned the student will receive their sports 
card. Students will be responsible for the 
safekeeping of their sports borrowing card. 

Borrowing will be available at lunchtimes only 
and will be located outside the Library steps. 

We hope to begin the borrowing program next 
term. 

Thankyou  
Simone Thomas 
 

 

Did you know that Yarralumla Primary has a 
social media page. You can find out about 
ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ 
place to see some of the wonderful learning that 
takes place in our school.  
 
You can search for us using the name Yarralumla 
Primary School ACT Education and Training 
Directorate 
 
Please LIKE and FOLLOW us! 



Community News   
 

2018 High School Information 
sessions  
 
High School Open nights within 
our network:  
 

Mount Stromlo High School 23 May 2017 6.00pm 
- 8.00pm  
 
Melrose High School 11 May 2017 5.30pm - 
7.30pm  
 
Alfred Deakin High School 17 May 2017 5.00pm - 
7.00pm  
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

 
 
 

ENJOY FINE DINING AT CIT 

RESTAURANT  

 

Come and enjoy an affordable fine dining 
experience at Restaurant at CIT.  
Sample the talent of our creative culinary 
students with a two course menu for $25 or a 
three course menu for only $30. 
 
Entrée 

·         Cream of mushroom soup  
·         Herb arancini with tomato dipping       

sauce  
·         Sautéed squid   
·         Barbeque chicken lollipops, glass 

noodles and soy lime dipping sauce  
 

Main course 
·         Mild beef and pumpkin curry, buttered 

rice and crisp pappadum  
·         Braised pork neck and fennel, apple and 

onion chutney and soft polenta  
·         Veal schnitzel, boulangère potatoes and 

autumn greens 
·         Grilled rainbow trout fillet, beetroot 

purée, green beans and almonds  
Desserts 

·         Marmalade and macadamia pudding, 
orange cream and mandarin 

·         Chocolate mousse with chocolate 
baklava 

·         Apple crumble tartlet, vanilla ice cream 
and sauce anglaise  

·         Cardamom crème brûlée with ginger 
biscuit   

 
Dietary Options 

·         Spiced crisp tofu, (Entrée) gai lan 
·         Morrocan braised lentils, polenta and 

yoghurt  
·         Cardamom crème brûlée with 

chocolate nut rice pastry baklava  
·         Vego risotto  
·         Pumpkin, ricotta and pine nut ravioli  
 

When:  
12.00pm ς 2.00pm, Wednesdays and Fridays 
lunch throughout the semester 
 
Dinner - Wednesdays and Thursdays throughout 
the semester 
 
Where:  
CIT Restaurant 
Level 1, K Block, 37 Constitution Avenue, Reid, 
ACT 2612 
 
For bookings or enquiries contact CIT 
Conferences, Events & Restaurant on (02) 6207 
3132 or email Francesca.Avelluto@cit.edu.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:Francesca.Avelluto@cit.edu.au


 

 



 

 


